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September 13, 2015


Vin Bergin
Bill Beckert
Chris Caccamo
Bill Collins
Matt Guglielmo
Mike Gulino
  









Byron Frank
Alex Kaminski
Jamie Martin
Tim McKenzie
Mike Mihalek
Tony Sardilli










John Truhan
Kathy Wolkner
Tom Wolkner





		




Meeting called to order at 7:06 P.M.
1) Secretary’s Report:  Minutes for June 28, 2015 Board Meeting were motioned and approved as amended with a few changes.
2)        Treasurer’s Report:  Matt Guglielmo – Net profit of $3,237.00 for the month with a YTD net gain of $5,415.00. Treasurer’s 
report motioned and approved.  

3) Softball Report – Tony Sardilli:
· We have 3 teams for the fall with 25 girls overall.
· The softball program is underway and running well
· This is the best fall start that FYBL has ever had.  The numbers are very solid.

4) Big Diamond Report:  Dave Conrad
· No Report

5) Committees: 

a) Registration – Byron Frank 
· 170 kids registered overall.  35 registered for Big Diamond.  We have 40 more kids registered this year for the Fall program than we did last year.  
· Softball numbers are significantly up.

b) Marketing – Frank Albert
· No Report

c) Safety – John Truhan
· Everything is good
· The box of supplies are in the concession stand.  

d) Concession – Byron Frank
· The communication by Farmington Gardens has been poor.
· We need to address the $700 propane bill.
· We need to check if Farmington Gardens will be cleaning the equipment in the concession stand.    

e) Fields and Facilities – Alex Kaminski
· We have the new C Screen for softball
· We will work with the town to get the turf areas fixed.
· Clean up day – October 31st from 10:00 – 2:00 was the decided day and timeframe.  
· Will start the grill and make food as incentive.  
· Reminder to all coached to rake the fields after games.  

f) Clinics – Chris Caccamo / Dave Conrad
· No report

g) Fundraising and Raffle –Vin Bergin
· No Report

h) Uniforms and Equipment – Mike Mihalek
· Everything looks good.
· Majors travel uniforms need to be returned

i) Lindquist Tournament – Byron Frank / Jamie Martin
· Avon won both divisions
· Well run tournament.  
· Special thanks for Byron Frank and Jamie Martin for their hard work in running this tournament.

6. District 5 Info

a) Thank you to Kathy Wolkner, Kyle Wolkner and Kristi Brouker for answering the call for help from the District Administrator Maryellen Holden.  These guys assisted with the Softball tournament.


7. Old Business - Final Report on District teams
· Good experience overall in the District program.  
i. Softball 9-10 - The softball district season was a success.  The girls did really well.
ii. Baseball 11-12 – Mike Farrigno.  Ended up 3-3.  Really good experience.
iii. Baseball 10-11 – Mike Mihalek – Good season.  Ended up losing in the District finals, having lost 2 starting pitchers.  We need to develop pitchers.
iv. Baseball 9-10 – Mike Gulino – Great experience overall.  We had lots of coaches; the kids had a lot of one on one coaching.  Won the District Championship.  

8. New Business:  

a. Disney EARS Grant.  Two grants have been received from Disney on behalf of two employees.  Scott Lagano and Jon Wolf had applied for grants in the Disney EARS program and were awarded a total of $1,500.  Thank you to them.
b. Fall Baseball 
· District wide – Special thanks from Mary Ellen Holden to FYBL for running the fall travel program.  
· FYBL organizing and running the fall ball program this year.
· FYBL has 2 Coach Pitch teams, 4 Machine Pitch, 5 in town Minors teams and 2 travel Majors teams.  There are no travel minors team this year.
· The kids are very excited about the night games scheduled this year.  
c. Bathrooms – We’d like to see if Attention to Detail Office Cleaning would like to continue to clean the bathrooms once per week.

9. Next meeting is the Annual Meeting set for October 4, 2015 at the Senior Center.  Meeting Adjourned at 8:19 P.M.
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